
 

 

February 5, 2024 

Chief Counsel’s Office 

Office of the Comptroller of the Currency 

400 7th Street, SW, Suite 3E–218 

Washington, DC 20219 
 

RE:  Federal Register notice of December 27, 2023, for the Federal Deposit Insurance 

Corporation's (FDIC) Consolidated Reports of Condition and Income (Call Report, 

FFIEC 031, 041 and 051) (OMB Number: 3064-0052) 

Dear Chief Counselor: 

The Bureau of Economic Analysis (BEA) strongly supports the continued collection of data on 

the FDIC's Consolidated Reports of Condition and Income (Call Report). The data collected on 

these forms are crucial to key components of BEA's economic statistics. 

BEA uses information from the Call Report to prepare the national income and product accounts, 

the international transactions accounts, the benchmark and annual input-output accounts, gross 

domestic product by industry, and gross state product. A detailed list of items used by BEA's 

various accounts are found in the attachment. 

Measuring the economic production activity of the financial sector and presenting the data in a 

way that is useful is challenging. For instance, consistency with the framework of the national 

income and product accounts (NIPAs) requires the separation of interest income from fee 

income. Similarly, we must separately identify the value of financial services provided to 

households and to business. 

Separate estimates of fee income and interest income by category of loan income helps us to 

accurately distribute the value of productive services provided by commercial banks to the 

appropriate consumer (households, businesses, and in some cases, specific industries within the 

business sector). We currently use interest and fee income by loan type (for example, schedule 

RI line 1 .a.(l)(a)) to derive the separate estimates; however, their accuracy would be improved 

if we had separate breakouts of interest income from fee income for each category of loan. 

We also combine income statement data from schedule RI with balance sheet data from schedule 

RC-C. This is also challenging, as the level of loan detail provided on the balance sheet 

(schedule RC-C) is greater than the detail provided on the income statement (schedule RI). We 

could benefit from having separate data on interest and fee income that are consistent with the 

detailed loan categories on schedule RC-C lines l.a.(l)-l .e.(2); that is, construction loans, loans 

secured by farmland, loans secured by multifamily residential properties, loans secured by 1 -4 

unit residential properties, and loans secured by nonfarm nonresidential properties. We would be 
















